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Let us show this love in our acts bearing with 

one another, forgiving and forgetting. 

– Mary MacKillop
Australia’s first Saint 
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Welcome to this week’s Newsletter.

Holy Child Primary School is the parish primary school of Dallas, 
which serves the suburbs of Coolaroo, Meadow Heights, Dallas, 
Upfield, Campbellfield and parts of Broadmeadows. 

The Josephite Sisters established Holy Child Primary School, 
Dallas, in 1965 (Parish Reg). The Josephite ethos of pastoral care 
and community involvement are the hallmark of the Holy Child 
community. 

St. Mary MacKillop, in full, Saint Mary Helen MacKillop, also called 
Saint Mary of the Cross, (born 15 January 1842, Melbourne , 
Victoria, Australia - died 8 August 1909, North Sydney, New South 
Wales , Australia and canonized 17 October 2010. St Mary 
Mackillop’s Feast day is 8 August. 

We are proud that Holy Child Primary was the first in Australia to 
start a children’s Mary MacKillop group! 



 

 

 

 

A MESSAGE FROM THE DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

So Jesus said again, “I am telling you the truth: I am the gate for the sheep. All others who came before me are 
thieves and robbers, but the sheep did not listen to them. I am the gate. Whoever comes in by me will be 
saved; they will come in and go out and find pasture. The thief comes only in order to steal, kill, and destroy. I 
have come in order that you might have life - life in all its fullness. 

This passage from last Sunday’s Gospel is a reminder to all of us about Jesus being the Good Shepherd. It is 
so fitting for our students in Years 3/4 in particular, some who are leading up to the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation in the next few weeks.   

Jesus reminds us that we are His flock; the sheep. As his sheep we are reminded that he is the gate by 
which we are called and to enter through this gate. At times we can fall short and look to find ‘greener 
pastures.’ However Jesus never gives up on us - he always seeks to find us and help to restore our faith 

Having life ‘in all its fullness’ means to have life in abundance. As Catholics we are called to live ‘life in 
abundance’ meaning to be blessed with the Fruits of the Holy Spirit. These fruits are love, joy, peace, 
patience, kindness, goodness, faithfulness, gentleness and self-control. When we stray from Jesus we feel 
a sense that things are not quite right. Whether this is in our relationships between ourselves and others or 
we might just feel a little bit ‘broken’ in ourselves. 

This week I would like you to stop and reflect on the following questions. (1) What within me is yearning to 
be cared for, forgiven or loved? (2) Who needs forgiveness in my life? 

I pray for you all and in particular I ask you to join me in prayers for our Reconciliation candidates that we 
ALL may have ‘life in all its fullness’. 

God bless you, 

Guy Toomey 
(Deputy Principal/Religious Education Leader) 



 

 

 

 

DO NOT park your car in front of this 
gate and shed. This impacts any cars 
trying to turn out or back out of the car 
park. 

THIS is the only gate to exit from (turn 
your vehicle left out of). Remembering 
our driveway is a one way ‘drive 
through’ driveway

 
THREE important reminders 

• In the morning and the afternoon drivers are to move as far down the driveway as they can. 
You must be aware of other vehicles driving behind you. 

• Children must get into and out of the car on the passenger side of the car (NOT the door 
behind the driver!) as this will stop students from walking between two cars. 

• School bags must be inside the car with students and not in the boot of the car.         

Please remember these reminders for the safety of all as we begin Term Two. 

Thank you, 
Mr Alan Smith and Mr Guy Toomey      
 

  



 

 

 

 

YEARS 3/4 AND 5/6 

On Monday 1 May two Officers from Victoria Police visited the Years 3/4 and Years 5/6 students. The 
purpose of this visit was to educate our students about how to remain safe online and appropriate 
behaviours when using social media platforms. This was an enlightening experience for our students and 
teachers and we look forward to inviting these Police members back to Holy Child in the future. 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

For centuries, the Catholic Church has set aside the entire month of Mary to honour Mary, Mother of God. 
Not just a day in May, mind you, but the entire month. 

The custom spans both centuries and cultures, with roots going back as far as the Ancient Greeks.  

It’s a Catholic tradition to honour Mary during the month of May by crowning her statue with flowers. The 
reason why we crown Mary is best summed up by Pope Paul VI who wrote in 1965 that May is an occasion 
for a “moving tribute of faith and love which Catholics in every part of the world pay to the Queen of 
Heaven.” The crown symbol is attributed to Mary because she is the Mother of the Son of God, who is our 
Heavenly King. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sunday, May 14 



 

 

 

 

 

What do you look like?  
Are you short or tall? Is your hair blonde, brown, 
black or ginger? 
Do you have big muscles? 
Are your clothes in fashion? 
Is your face covered in freckles? 
These days there’s so much pressure on people, 
especially young people to look and dress in a 
certain way. But too often, these expectations 
cause unwanted problems. 
 
There is no such thing as a perfect body/look.  
 
Most of us wish we could change something about ourselves. That’s okay, but can 
become a problem if that’s all you think about! 
Body image is the way you think and feel about your body. A healthy body image is 
about accepting the type of body you have and being comfortable with it. It’s not 
about comparing yourself to others, it’s about knowing that there’s more to you 
than just the way you look! 
 
The important thing is not the shape of your body, but how healthy it is. Healthy 
bodies come in many different shapes and sizes. Remember to eat well, drink lots 
of water and exercise regularly. That’s what matters! 
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

   GATES OPEN 
GATES CLOSE 

8:30AM 
3:40PM 

 
School begins 8:45am sharp Children playing outside the school grounds, before and 

after school, are not supervised until 8.30am before 
school and up to 3.40pm after school. Many children are 
going to the Jack Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs 
Reserve, before and after school, to wait for their parents’ 
drop-off and pick-up. We are not able to supervise your 
children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the 
School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception 
Foyer. 

 
Lunch 10:50am to 11:40am 

 
Recess 1:40pm to 2:15pm 

 
School ends 3:20pm 

 
  

SUNSMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average 
UV levels are 3 and above, which is when UV radiation can 
damage skin and eyes and lead to skin cancer.  When the UV 
Index is 3 and above: 

1. Slip on sun-protective clothing 

2. Slop on SPF30+, broad spectrum, water resistant sunscreen - 
put it on 20 minutes before you go outdoors and every two 
hours afterwards 

3. Slap on a hat - that protects your face, head, neck and ears 

4. Seek shade 

5. Slide on some sunglasses - make sure they meet Australian 
Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School and we enforce NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at 
school. 

FOOD AND DRINK 

During warmer weather, DRINK MORE 
WATER 

As the weather warms up it is important that 
our children drink regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named and 
refillable drink bottle. 

Please do not send food that needs re-
heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are unable to 
heat children's food at school. 

During cooler weather 

As the weather cools, ensure children are 
appropriately dressed for cold rainy days and 
if they are wearing a beanie or gloves that 
they are navy blue or black.   

Beanies are available for purchase at the 
School. 

 
  

NOTICES 



 

 

 

 

Uniform List 

Uniforms are purchased from the School Uniform Shop only 
Open: Tuesday and Thursday from 8.30am to 9.00am 

 

SUMMER UNIFORM 

Girls Boys 

School dress 
School windcheater or jacket 
White socks / black shoes 
School hat 
 

School grey shorts 
School gold s/s polo 
School windcheater or jacket 
Grey socks / black shoes 
School hat 
 

WINTER UNIFORM 

School pleated trousers 
School winter tunic 
School gold polo top (long sleeve) 
School windcheater or jacket 
White socks / black shoes 
School hat 
 

School grey long trousers or grey shorts 
School windcheater or jacket 
School gold polo top (long sleeve) 
Grey socks / black shoes 
School hat 
 

SPORTS UNIFORM GIRLS and BOYS 

Summer Winter 
School windcheater or Jacket 
School navy shorts 
School team colour t-shirt 
White socks / runners 

School navy shorts or school tracksuit pants 
School long sleeve team colour t-shirt 
White SOCKS / RUNNERS 

  

OPTIONAL EXTRAS 

School bag 
School fleeced raincoat/jacket 

School beanie 
 

 

  



 

 

 

 

Uniform Order Form  
Date _________________________________________ 

Student’s Name _________________________________________ Gender ⬜ F ⬜ M 

Year Level _________________________________________   

 

UNIFORM ITEMS      SIZE COST ORDER AMOUNT 
School Windcheater 4-10 $45.00   
School Windcheater 12-18 $50.00   
School Jacket 4-10 $55.00   
School Jacket 12-20 $60.00   
Short Sleeve School Polo Top  4-10 $30.00   
Short Sleeve School Polo Top 12-16 $35.00   
Short Sleeve School Polo Top S - L $40.00   
Long Sleeve School Polo Top  4-10 $35.00   
Long Sleeve School Polo Top 12-L $40.00   
School Hat/ School Beanie   $15.00   
School Bag   $40.00   
School Raincoat 6 - XL $60.00   
Boys 
School Grey Long Trousers 4-10 $45.00   
School Grey Long Trousers 12-18 $50.00   
Grey Shorts 4-10 $20.00   
Grey Shorts 12-18 $25.00   
Girls 
Girl’s Summer  Dress 4-10 $50.00   
Girl’s Summer  Dress 12-20 $55.00   
Girl’s Winter tunic 4-10 $60.00   
Girl’s Winter tunic 12-18 $65.00   
Girl’s Pleated Pants 4-10 $50.00   
Girl’s Pleated Pants 12-20 $55.00   
Sport 
Sport – Navy Shorts 4-16 $25.00   
Sport – Navy Shorts SM -3XL $30.00   
Sport – Navy Track Pants 4-10 $40.00   
Sport – Navy Track Pants 12-20 $50.00   
Sport – Team Colour T-Shirt 4-14 $20.00   
Sport – Team Colour T-Shirt 16 – 3XL $25.00   

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 


